
I would like to start off by Thanking Cloudcroft Municipal School’s Students, Parents 
and Staff ahead of time for their Patience in these uncertain times.  We have been 
working diligently on our school re-entry plans.  We want to be able to meet the needs 
of Cloudcroft’s district and community.  Please be looking for the re-entry plans for 
Cloudcroft Municipal Schools mid-July.  We will have that information available on our 
website (cmsbears.org), Facebook, emails, robo-calls and through individual school 
parent meetings but, feel free to also contact the schools – (575)601-4416.  We look 
forward to seeing our students in some shape or fashion at the start of the school year! 

We do have some exciting news – Class of 2020 Salutatorian, Britney Hickman, has 
been recruited to play softball for Western New Mexico University in Silver City this 
fall.  Way to go Britney!!  (Britney Picture) 

Also, Mr. Bill Denney, former Cloudcroft School Board President, received the 2020 
Excellence in Student Achievement Award at the June School Board Meeting.  Thank 
you, Mr. Denney, for your dedication and service to our Cloudcroft Students and Staff!! 
(Bill Denney Picture) 

Summer sports practices have begun!  Cross Country and Basketball started in June 
and Volleyball and Football will start in July.  Cross Country will also be continuing in 
July.  The schedules are as follows: 

          Cross Country – Monday, Wednesday and Fridays an 8:00 – 10:00 am practice  
                                                                                        and a 4:00 – 5:30 practice 

             Questions for Cross Country - Coach Matt Preslar - matt.preslar@cmsbears.org 
 

           Volleyball – Parent meeting July 10 and start practice July 13 – times to come 
       Questions for VB – Coach Rory – rory.arisumi@cmsbears.org or (575)442-6300 
                                         

            Football –  TBA (check our website and Facebook) 

The NMAA will waive the Physical for the 2020-2021 season if parents do not feel 
comfortable getting their child a physical this year.  The “NMAA 2020-2021 
PREPARTICIPATION EXAMINATION WAIVER FORM” is available on the 
cmsbears.org website under athletics and will also be available at the High School, 
Middle School and administration office.  Please contact our Athletic Director, Sheri 
Wimsatt, at sheri.wimsatt@cmsbears.org for additional questions or concerns. 

 Again, I want to Thank ALL of YOU for your patience.  Our student’s education and 
safety are our utmost concern.  We did not want to print any information prematurely 
about the re-entry plans for our schools.  Our main goals are to meet the needs of OUR 
Cloudcroft students and families!!  Be looking mid-July for that information – until then, 
stay safe. 

Go BEARS!! 
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